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COALITION ON HUMAN NEEDS URGES CONGRESS TO REJECT TRUMP CUTS THAT 

UNDERMINE CHILDREN’S HEALTH PROGRAM AND BREAK AGREEMENT TO LIFT 

SPENDING CAPS TO MEET NEEDS 

Deborah Weinstein, Executive Director of the Coalition on Human Needs, issued this statement: 

“The members of the Coalition on Human Needs urge Congress to reject the rescissions package 

proposed by the Trump Administration.  It includes cuts to the Children’s Health Insurance Program 

(CHIP) that would reduce the program’s capacity to respond if enrollment unexpectedly rises, which 

could occur in the aftermath of a natural disaster, large layoffs due to plant closures, or an overall 

economic slowdown.  The rescissions package would renege on the two-year Bipartisan Budget Act 

agreement, which in part counted on the availability of unspent CHIP funds to pay for needed increases 

in other services of importance to children and families. 

“The reason the Bipartisan Budget Act is so important is that many services needed by low-income 

people have been hit disproportionately hard since the imposition of budget caps and cannot meet 

current need.  The Coalition on Human Needs tracks funding levels for many of those programs, and has 

found that while important progress was made in the FY 2018 omnibus legislation, nearly 70 percent of 

the programs tracked are still at lower levels than they were in FY 2010, adjusted for inflation.  Overall, 

domestic and international appropriations dropped 5.4 percent since that year.  But many human needs 

programs have suffered far deeper cuts.  Job training programs, for example, have been cut close to 15 

percent.  Expanding these programs should be a high priority for those serious about helping people to 

get stable jobs with decent pay.  The rescissions package will make it harder to rebuild such programs in 

FY 2019, breaking the agreement to begin to restore domestic funding. 

“Many other services need rebuilding, such as home heating and cooling assistance (cut nearly 38 

percent since FY 2010), juvenile justice programs (cut more than 40 percent), maternal and child health 

programs (cut 14 percent), and special education funding (cut between 7-11 percent since FY 2010).  

Advancing the important progress begun this year requires living up to the Bipartisan Budget Act 

agreement, which assumes the use of funds that would be eliminated if the rescissions are approved. 

“The rescissions package also includes an $800 million cut to the Center for Medicare and Medicaid 

Innovation, a program which, according to the Congressional Budget Office will save $3 for every $1 

spent between 2017 and 2026.  It makes no sense to end such a cost-effective investment. 

https://www.chn.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/CHN-FY-10-FY18-Approps-Table-cover-sheet-5-7-18.pdf


“Congress needs to turn its attention to the timely completion of FY 2019 appropriations.  This 

rescissions package, and the reports that more may be proposed in the future, are a distraction from 

Congress’ real responsibility:  to provide adequate resources to meet the basic needs for education, 

child care, housing, health care, and other services.” 

 

The Coalition on Human Needs is made up of more than 100 national organizations including 

faith groups, service providers, policy experts, labor, civil rights and other advocates concerned 

with meeting the needs of low-income and vulnerable people. 

 

 

 


